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Minutes- The minutes for the October board workshop were approved by the 
Board 7-0 

HOA-  Ellen Fox presented the HOA update. She updated everyone again on the 
coming update to the HOA membership model. The changes include the revamp 
of the Neighborhood Watch program. As well as a membership due increase by $5 
from the current price of $10 to the new price of $15. However, if dues are payed 
via credit card the cost will only be $10. But if they are payed with check or cash 
they will cost the new set price of $15. She also updated the board and those in 
attendance on the HOA joining the Lenoir City committee of 100, and of the recent 
establishment of the HOA East Tennessee Bridge Project Ad Hoc Committee. The 
next HOA social will be on Nov. 13 and the general meeting is scheduled for Nov. 
29th. 

Finance Report- Parker Owen presented the update. Revenue to date is $218,000 
above budget; however, maintenance is positioned to bring this variance closer 
to the projected amount. To date 118 tanks have been completed, there was 
a budgeted amount of 96. No doubt we will overrun the revenues on tank 
installations. Property transfers are $30,000 above budget. Growth is exceeding 
budgeted numbers and therefore creating a favorable variance in the budget. The 
HA5 treatment work cost is coming in at $20,000 below budget and will hit on the 

Board Meeting highlights 10/24/18

November 2, 9 a.m., Communication Advisory Committee, POA Conference Room
November 6, 10 a.m., Board Workshop, POA Conference Room 
November 7, 9 a.m., Public Services, POA Conference Room
November 8, 9 a.m., ACC, POA Conference Room
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Townhall to discuss Toqua and Kahite Clubhouse projects
The POA will host a townhall to discuss the Kahite & Toqua club house projects it will be November 
12th from 4-6 at the Community Church. 

October budget. However, $55,000 of spending for this is going to the 2019 budget due to postponing a portion 
of the projects. The first Board review of the budget and five-year plan is scheduled for Tuesday October 30, 2018 
from 10 a.m.- noon in the POA conference room. The bids held for the Toqua and Kahite Activity Center will be 
evaluated, and the recommended bid will be reflected in the five-year budget for 2019. 

AWE QBR- Andy Fox presented his companies update. Events attendance for the restaurants remains robust. Kahite 
Clubhouse is doing good and is up $32,115. Toqua Clubhouse revenue as compared to last year has increased by 
1.1%. The Yacht Club has increased 15% in total sales from this time last year.

Marketing Report- Beth Kuberka reported on her department. Database leads for this year to date is 5,159 which 
is up 15% and was originally projected to be down 7%. Digital leads are up 33%, Trade show leads are up 77%, and 
Welcome Center leads are up 36%. Program sales are currently totaling 169 sales which is up 12% vs. 2017 and up 
8% vs. the objective. MLS sales are 303 which is up 3% from this time last year. Lot sales are up 43% and residential 
sales are down 9%. The cost per lead is $56.89 v. $43.91 a year ago, but the YTD conversion rate rose to 2.24% 
from 1.85% a year ago. The total revenue for the Marketing department so far is $88,000 and the total expenses is 
$275,000. Cost of marketing is $81,095 or about $14 per lot. There is an unprecedented need to inform and clarify 
misunderstanding and misinterpretation about the marketing program. Current projects in the works are; updating 
the marketing website, launch of a new social program, as well as google mobile prioritization. The marketing 
division is currently managing a working marketing database of over 27,500 qualified leads. 

Timeless Tellico Foundation- Simon Bradbury introduced the idea of the foundation and brought industry 
foundation experts to share insight as well speak about their experience in the field. The Timeless Tellico 
Foundation would focus raising money to better the amenities and infrastructure of Tellico Village through 
donations. Simon also spoke about a possible partnership with the Legacy Parks Foundation. Joe Beal talked about 
the Tellico Community Foundation and how he feels we do not need two foundations servicing the village. The 
Board will continue to look into both options. 

Wellness Center Master Plan- Simon Bradbury and members of the RAC reviewed their strategic plan as well 
as what they had accomplished in 2018 thus far. The plan will evaluate the recreation department organization, 
member and user fees, existing and future programs/amenities, existing and future facilities, ongoing maintenance 
cost of programs and facilities, marketing strategies to improve revenue and cost recovery, and future trends in 
recreation to meet the current and next generation’s needs. The board ask them to answer some questions they 
had and paused this discussion until a later date. 

Revised Purchasing Policy- Kevin Stevens reviewed and spoke on the revisions of the purchasing policy and the 
consistency with governing Tennessee laws. The revisions were an attempt to eliminate references to Tennessee law 
that does not apply to Tellico Village. These revisions were approved 7-0. 

Drink Prices Increase- Mike Colacone presented this section. The board intends to raise the drink price in the Village 
for the first time in 10 years. He overviewed the options that were before the Board, and the choice of raising all 
alcoholic beverages by $.50 starting January 1 that they board agreed to. This was approved 7-0. 

The Board will not exercise it’s right to vote the poa lots in this years board election.
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shop tellico village

Through local experts, we provide 
our customers with a healthy, 
beautiful environment that enhances 
quality of life and their property's 
curb appeal. Lawn Doctor employees 
specialize in lawn care services, tree 
and shrub care and weed and pest 
control. For more information, visit 
www.lawndoctor.com or call 800-529-
6362.

Tags Lawn Service, based out of Loudon, is a 
lawn and garden specialist. Providing grass 
seeding, mulching, leaf removal and more, 
they offer 9 years of experience. For more 
information call Mark Taggart at 423-948-
1731

Library Corner 

Friday, November 2, 2018, First Friday Author, 10 a.m. - noon, Darlene Underwood. In 2008, Darlene 
had a near-death experience while undergoing open-heart surgery. Her faith was strengthened and 
she vowed to spread "the word". She resides in Chattanooga with her husband, Joe. Her book is 
"Destiny's Journey". This presentation will be held at The Public Library at Tellico Village and there is no 
charge. 

Wednesday, November 14, 2018, The Annual Meeting for the Friends of The Public Library at Tellico 
Village will be held at 7 p.m. in the Christian Life Center of the Community Church of Tellico Village. All 
are welcome!

The evening will include library updates and the election of officers by members of the Friends.

You won't want to miss the Main Event of the evening - the program presented by Dr. William M. Bass, 
Forensic Anthropologist, Bestselling Author (fiction and non-fiction that centers around forensics and 
bodies), and creator of "The Body Farm". The University of Tennessee Professor Emeritus Dr. Bass is 
widely regarded as a foremost expert in this field. He has many experiences to share, forty-eight years 
and 700 cases, although he does acknowledge not all have been solved, but even that is a lesson 
learned. Maybe as many as 30-40 remain unsolved and pose the questions: what have I missed and 
what can I do better?

There is no charge for this presentation. Information: 865-458-5199, Public Library at Tellico Village.
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Within the next several days you will be receiving your 2018 United Way Campaign donation forms in your mailbox. 
The mailing will contain an information brochure about the 28 UW partner agencies – those service organizations 
that receive funds from United Way, general information about UW and the campaign, a donor pledge form to fill 
out to accompany your donation and a pre-addressed envelope to mail your donation. The form provides options 
for the method of giving. The simplest is to enclose your check made out to UWLC (United Way Loudon County); 
you also have the option of deferring your full amount into payments over a period of time. There is also an option 
where you can designate a specific charity or charities to receive your donation. 

Some questions have arisen relative to the impact the 2017 tax law has on charitable donation deductibility. Under 
the provisions of the new law there is no change in the deductibility of donations made to qualified charitable 
organization. United Way and its partner agencies meet that qualification. There are two changes however that may 
affect your giving. The first is the deductibility threshold. Previously it was 50% of Adjusted Gross Income (AGI); that 
has been raised to 60%. 

The other change is in the standard deduction that all taxpayers are entitled to. It has almost doubled – from 
$6,350 to $12,000 for a single taxpayer and from $12,700 to $24,000 for a married joint return. The primary 
impact of this change is that the tax impact of charitable donations is reduced. What that means is that if you were 
motivated to donate to charities by the tax implications that motivation is reduced because you receive a much 
larger standard deduction that may offset the benefit of your charitable donation deductions. Hopefully, this will 
not be a factor since you donate to help those less fortunate and not just to get a tax break.

One thing that has not changed in the law is the use of the Required Minimum Distribution (RMD) for an IRA. A 
donation made in that manner is tax free, so this may be a way to save some tax dollars and not neutralize, to 
some degree, the impact of the higher standard deduction. If you choose this route consult with your financial 
advisor on how best to accomplish this method of giving.

Whatever you do, please choose one of these methods and donate to United Way. You will be helping your 
neighbors, those both here in the village and the county at large, to solve some overbearing problems and lead to a 
better life.

United Way DOnation Forms-Coming Soon 

Dock Captains 

Attention Village Boating Enthusiasts.

Thinking of getting a watercraft (boat / jet-ski / kayak) in the next year or two? Or presently keeping your boat 
somewhere locally but would rather have a Tellico Village community dock?

As many of you know, the Village community docks are currently at capacity.  In the original 1996 plan for our 
marinas the TVA permitted additional docks only in the Tanasi basin. If additional facilities are to be built in time 
for the boating season of 2019, how many extra slips will be needed?

Members of the Board of Directors of the POA have asked the Dock Captains committee to poll the Village 
to develop an estimate of how many additional slips might be needed for 2019.  If there is enough interest, a 
project may be initiated.

So, if you think that 2019 might be the year for you to get into boating, or that you want to relocate your existing 
watercraft, and that you would want a Tellico Village community uncovered slip, please let us know.  What kind of 
craft will it be?  A kayak, a boat or a jet ski - perhaps all three!  If it’s a boat, does it exceed 24 feet?

Please email your interest to tellicodocks@gmail.com    We’re not asking for a commitment at this time, we’re 
just trying to quantify needs so that plan can be developed.  A response will not put you on a wait list or 
reservation list.
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The focus of  the Public Services Advisory Committee (PSAC) is to advise the Director of  Public Works 
and to make recommendations to the TVPOA Board on matters pertaining to construction, maintenance, 
repairs and improvements of  the common property and facilities in Tellico Village. The wide scope of  
PSAC’s responsibility covers such areas as roads, buildings, water, sewer, brush and leaf  removal, RV/boat 
storage, and docks to name a few. The group meets at 9 a.m. on the first Wednesday of  each month at the 
TVPOA office.

The Golf  Advisory Committee (GAC) advises the Director of  Golf   regarding all aspects of  golf. This would 
encompass such areas as aesthetics, development and modifications, maintenance, and operations of  
the courses, pro shops and other golf  facilities. GAC meets at 3:00 p.m. on the Tuesday before the Board 
meeting each month in the TVPOA offices.

Tellico Village Advisory Committees

The Communications Advisory Committee (CAC) advises the Director of  Communications on 
communications with property owners, non-residents, outside organizations and governmental bodies. 
CAC oversees the TVPOA website, Tell-E-Gram, Tell-Events and a community service television channel 
called Tellico Village Broadcasting (TVB). The committee meets at 9:00 a.m. on the first Friday of  each 
month at the TVPOA office.

The Architectural Control Committee (ACC) advises and makes recommendations to the TVPOA Board 
of  Directors and ACC administrators. The Committee Communicates with property owners, contractors 
and concerned parties regarding Tellico Village construction and shoreline strip status. The ACC reviews 
applications, issues permits and enforces the Declaration and Protective Covenants of  Tellico Village and 
the committee’s rules, regulations and standards as provided in Article XI of  the Declaration of  Covenants 
and Restrictions. The committee is available to property owners and contractors to listen to their 
questions and concerns and to help resolve them. The ACC meets at 9 a.m. on the first and third Thursday 
of  each month at the TVPOA Office. 

Golf

Public Services

Communications

Architectural Control

V O L U N T E E R I n g

Marketing

The Maketing Advisory Committee (MAC) advises the Director of  Communications  with developing and 
implementing Strategic and Marketing Plans directed at influencing potential property owners to move to 
Tellico Village, thus stimulating MLS home and Lot sales, increasing property values, supporting POA lot 
sales and new building permits and attracting  families to our community. 

Committee applications are now being accepted
If you are looking for a way to get involved, a committee is a great place to start. Here is an overview 
of the committees that serve the POA.
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ACC Update 
ACC Report as of October 31, 2018

2018 Permits Issued Jan Feb Mar Apr May June July Aug Sept Oct YTD Prev. YTD Grand
10/31/18 10/31/17 Total

Single Family - Budget 6 8 10 12 12 13 13 12 10 10 106
Single Family - Actual 2 13 20 13 18 8 15 6 17 14 126 114 3932
Townhomes 0 0 0 0 1 0 0 0 0 2 3 2 334
Commercial 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 1 0 0 0 1 41
TVSL 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 21
Shoreline Strip 3 1 3 3 2 6 1 6 5 3 33 40 1776
Miscellaneous 5 10 10 23 13 17 6 13 11 11 119 135 4327
Home Occupation 0 1 1 1 1 2 1 0 0 0 7 1 44

Final Reviews Completed 10 8 11 14 11 10 8 6 15 6

Houses under construction:
SF 112 120 128 125 128 125 126 127 122 122
MF 1 1 1 1 2 2 1 1 1 3
TVSL 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0
Total # under construction 113 121 129 126 130 127 127 128 123 125

Kahite houses under construction 19 19 19 18 20 22 21 20 19 19
Kahite permits issued 387 387 390 392 396 398 402 402 403 403

Completion Agreement 2 11 11 6 13 3 7 5 3 6

Average heated sq. ft. 2384 2059 2610 2180 2747 2224 2281 2158 2458 2377
Average total sq. ft. 3396 2880 3704 2872 4073 2942 3109 3051 3839 3344

The Recreation Advisory Committee (RAC) advises the Recreation Director and communicates with 
TVPOA members on recreation programs, including the operations of  the recreation facilities, lake 
activities and related programs, health, fitness, clubs, social activities for TVPOA members and their 
guest, including concers of  TVPOA members.. RAC meets at 9:00 a.m. on the second Thursday of  each 
month at the Wellness Center.  

The Finance Advisory Committee (FAC) advises and makes recommendations to the Chief  Financial 
Officer on the financial affairs of  the TVPOA. It provides the primary forum for presentation and 
review of  detailed budget proposals by department heads and for obtaining input and comments on 
budget proposals from property owners. It serves as a sounding board for property owners on financial 
matters, and, with the concurrence of  the CFO. A background in accounting or finance is valued, but not 
necessary. The group meets at 9:00 a.m. on the Friday immediately preceding the monthly Tellico Village 
Board of  Directors meeting in the TVPOA offices.

Finance

The Long Range Planning Advisory Committee (LRPAC) advises the Tellico Village Board of  Directors 
on long-range issues facing the Village and proceeds to update the Long Range Strategic Vision (LRSV) 
for Tellico Village. The LRSV serves as a guide for development in Tellico Village that extends beyond 
the Five Year Plan and is intended to assist in the orderly development of  proposals that will guide the 
village to meet the expectations of  property owners as we continue to grow. This will include the use of  
economically sound monetary policies and effective utilization of  our resources on a continuing basis. 
The LRPAC meets at 9:30 a.m. on the fourth Thursday of  each month in the TVPOA 
Office.

Long Range Planning

Recreation

To apply to serve on a committee, complete the application and return it to the POA Admin offices or 
email to mlane@tvpoa.org  
http://www.tellicovillagepoa.org/images/tellico/pdfs/admin/poa_comm_app.pdf



07

UPCOMING EVENTS AND MEETINGS

Coming Up at Tellico Village University in October
A BRIEF OVERVIEW OF TWENTIETH CENTURY ART   Monday November 5 9:00 – 11:00 AM Chota Rec 
Center Room D
Come and enjoy a morning of Art History with a captivating College Professor.  The contemporary art world 
occupies a very big tent containing an incredibly diverse array of approaches, intentions, and practices. Dr. Carl 
Gombert, Maryville College Professor of Art, will discuss some of the major developments in artistic practice in 
the last hundred years including conceptual art, feminist art, and earth art.

COMPARATIVE WORLD RELIGIONS Continues.
The third and fourth sessions of this class meet at the Yacht Club Gallery Oct 22 and 29 from 3:00 – 5:00.  You 
may register and pay your reduced fee at the class.

Courses offered by SocialMedia4Seniors at Tellico Village University - Welcome Center Conference 
Room 

11/8/18	 Facebook 101					     8:30 – 10:30 						    
11/8 - 11/9	 Google Drive and Google Apps		  11:00 – 1:00   
11/9/-18 	 Get the Most from Your Smartphone/Tablet Camera 8:30 – 10:30 		  

For all SocialMedia for Seniors classes, register and pay their fee directly at
https://socialmedia4seniors.net/register-online/ 

New Villagers Social 
The New Villagers Club holds a Social 4.30-6.30pm on the first Thursday of every month at Tellico Yacht Club. The 
next Social will be 4.30pm, Thursday November 1st at the Yacht Club. New members should arrive promptly by 
4.30pm. Please note that no event signups will be accepted before 4.30pm. Visit the New Villagers Club website 
for more information. www.telliconewvillagers.com

TELLICO VILLAGE Garden Club 

The Tellico Village Garden Club will meet Thursday, Nov 1, 2018 at 12:30 p.m. At the Tellico Village Yacht Club.  
Our speakers will be Knox County Master Gardeners. “Grow Wild but Not Woolly” using native plants in a 
suburban setting.

American Legion Pot 256 

American Legion Post 256 extends an invitation to all Veterans to join us at our meetings on the 1st 
Thursday of each month this month, 1st November.  The meeting begins at 9 AM and includes an optional 
breakfast buffet for $12.00. If you plan to eat, reservations are required by noon on the Monday prior to 
the meeting. Please call Tony Adams, 423-884.3024 or email at, adamsaj@aol.com.  Breakfast is followed 
by an informative guest speaker and updates on community and veteran's services projects. Join us in the 
Fellowship Hall at The First Baptist Church of Tellico Village. For directions and more information visit www.
TellicoLakePost256.org.
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Yacht CLub CLosed 

Saturday, November 3 yacht club is closed for 2 private events. Thank you for your support and understanding. 

GFWC-Tellico Village women’s club 
The GFWC-Tellico Village women’s club is pleased to announce that on Sunday, November 4, they will be putting 
on their 23rd Annual Charity Home Tour.  Hours are from 1:00 – 5:00, ticket prices are $15 in advance and $18 day 
of event.  You can buy tickets at Sloan’s Hardware, United Community Bank and the Village Salon or by contacting 
any of the members of the women’s club.  The four houses that were chosen for this year’s tour are located in 
the neighborhoods of Mialaquo, Toqua, Tanasi and Tommotley Shores.  In addition to the houses, the Club has 
been hard at work bringing more than 50 silent auction items and door prizes to the Yacht Club, where you will be 
able to view and bid on the items of your choice.  Included in these silent auction items are a Private Wine Class 
for 20 from Total Wines & More; a Christmas in the Smokies package, including Dollywood tickets and a 2-night 
stay at Sunrise Ridge Resort in Pigeon Forge and from a Succulents Go Vertical a succulent garden plus a private 
garden party for 5. There are also dining out gift cards, golf lessons, home accents and many more.  The Club is 
very excited this year to have Braden’s Lifestyles present a seminar on decorating trends at 1:30 and repeating at 
4:00.  There will be home baked cakes and delicious coffee from The Ugly Mug and finally we have set up a “meet 
and greet” which will give you a chance to meet and talk with all our sponsors – ranging from finance, attorneys, 
insurance and home décor. It will be a fun afternoon at the houses and the Yacht Club.  Please come and join us.  
To see more about the home tour and our silent auction items, please visit  www.gfwctellico.org and click on home 
tour.

TV Woodworkers Club 
The Tellico Village Woodworkers Club will be holding their monthly General Meeting on November 1, 2018 at 7:15 
pm.  The meeting will be held on the top floor of the Yacht Club.  This month's program will feature Dick Hoffman 
who will speak about the characteristics of various species of wood and their qualities.  The public is welcome to 
attend.  For more information, go to tvwoodworkers.com.  

TV Astronomy Club 

The next meeting of the Tellico Village Astronomy Club will be held on Wednesday, November 7, in Room D of the 
Chota Recreation Center at 7pm. Our speaker will be Djerdj “George”
Srdanov, who will talk about Planetary Imaging.For more information, please email chrisgarnertv@yahoo.com or 
mhgarnertn@yahoo.com.

Annual WATER MEETING

You are invited to attend the:

Meet & Greet and Annual Meeting of the Watershed Assn of the Tellico Reservoir (WATeR)
on Nov 8th at 6:30 p.m. at the Tellico Village Community Church, 130 Chota Ctr, Loudon, TN. The WATeR 
organization is a non-partisan group focused on issues and practices that promote clean air, water, and the 
natural habitat in and around the Tellico Watershed.  Keynote speaker: Jeff Hunter, National Park Conservancy.
Additional information on WATeR: www.tellicowater.org
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Saturday, November 3 yacht club is closed for 2 private events. Thank you for your support and understanding. 

The GFWC-Tellico Village women’s club is pleased to announce that on Sunday, November 4, they will be putting 
on their 23rd Annual Charity Home Tour.  Hours are from 1:00 – 5:00, ticket prices are $15 in advance and $18 day 
of event.  You can buy tickets at Sloan’s Hardware, United Community Bank and the Village Salon or by contacting 
any of the members of the women’s club.  The four houses that were chosen for this year’s tour are located in 
the neighborhoods of Mialaquo, Toqua, Tanasi and Tommotley Shores.  In addition to the houses, the Club has 
been hard at work bringing more than 50 silent auction items and door prizes to the Yacht Club, where you will be 
able to view and bid on the items of your choice.  Included in these silent auction items are a Private Wine Class 
for 20 from Total Wines & More; a Christmas in the Smokies package, including Dollywood tickets and a 2-night 
stay at Sunrise Ridge Resort in Pigeon Forge and from a Succulents Go Vertical a succulent garden plus a private 
garden party for 5. There are also dining out gift cards, golf lessons, home accents and many more.  The Club is 
very excited this year to have Braden’s Lifestyles present a seminar on decorating trends at 1:30 and repeating at 
4:00.  There will be home baked cakes and delicious coffee from The Ugly Mug and finally we have set up a “meet 
and greet” which will give you a chance to meet and talk with all our sponsors – ranging from finance, attorneys, 
insurance and home décor. It will be a fun afternoon at the houses and the Yacht Club.  Please come and join us.  
To see more about the home tour and our silent auction items, please visit  www.gfwctellico.org and click on home 
tour.

The Tellico Village Woodworkers Club will be holding their monthly General Meeting on November 1, 2018 at 7:15 
pm.  The meeting will be held on the top floor of the Yacht Club.  This month's program will feature Dick Hoffman 
who will speak about the characteristics of various species of wood and their qualities.  The public is welcome to 
attend.  For more information, go to tvwoodworkers.com.  

Community Church 
Kiwanis Pancake Breakfast, Friendship Hall, Tellico Village Community Church...November 3rd from 7:30 a.m.-
2:00 p.m. Advance tickets; $8.00 Door tickets; $10.00

Crafters Fall Sale; Friendship Hall, Community Church   November 10th from 9:00 a.m.-2:00 p.m.  

Veterans Day Service: November 12th from 9:00 a.m.-10:00 a.m. Community Church, Founders Chapel

Spaghetti Dinner: November 15th at 4:30 p.m.- 7:00 p.m.  Friendship Hall 

Christmas Tea: November 29th at Friendship Hall 12:00 noon to 2:00 p.m., catered luncheon; entertainment 
provided by Loudon High School women's chorus; prizes for best table decorations. Call Nancy Owen 707 
472-8296

Movie Night: November 29th, 6:30 p.m.: main Sanctuary; The Bishop's Wife, 1947 holiday film starring Cary 
Grant, Lorretta Young and David Niven

The Crafters at the Tellico Village Community Church are busily preparing for their Fall Craft and Bake Sale 
which will be held on Saturday, November 10th from 9:00 am until noon in the Christian Life Center of the 
Community Church.

For over 30 years this dedicated group of women has been creating their crafts and selling them at their Fall 
and Spring shows.  All proceeds benefit local charities and in 2017, $23,800 was raised by the Crafters.

The crafters create a variety of items including mail box covers, floral decorations, handmade greeting cards 
and tallies, as well as numerous hand sewn articles, and painted crafts.  This sale will include numerous 
Christmas items that shoppers will want to add to their home decor.  

The bake sale is always a popular part of the sale, so come early for the best selection. 

Should you have any questions, please contact us via email or phone at 408-9281.

TEllico Riders 

Thursday November 8, 2018, the Tellico Riders will conduct their monthly meeting at the Tellico Village 
Yacht Club. The club social starts at 5pm in the Yacht Club Bar. Followed by a meeting on the 3rd floor at 
6pm. 

If you own a motorcycle, ride in East Tennessee, or would like to meet those that do, come join us. At 7pm 
after the meeting, it’s optional to join many of the Tellico Riders for dinner in the Yacht Club Dining Room. 
If you desire to have dinner, we recommend you place your dinner meal order during the Club Social 
Hour… tell them you are with the Tellico Riders. For additional information, please contact Dave Johnson, 
Director Tellico Riders at ae0e@hotmail.com.
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TBART Quarterly Meeting 
Attention T-BART Members and Prospective Members. T-BART will be holding their Fall Meeting at the Rarity 
Bay Country Club on Thursday, Nov 8th. Social hour starts at 5:00pm with the meeting at 6:00pm. The meeting 
will be a review of 2018 activities, to date, and a discussion of Winter Water Survival. The meeting is open to 
all members and spouses, and all perspective members. If you are thinking of joining T-BART, this is a great 
opportunity to come out and meet the members and see what we do. Following the meeting at 6:45, there 
will be a buffet dinner. The dinner will consist of sliced fillet of beef and parmesan crusted chicken. The cost is 
$20 (all inclusive), and YOU MUST MAKE AN RSVP (due to the need for a head count) Contact Wayne Enderle 
(waenderle@aol.com) to make an RSVP. The $20 can be paid ahead of time (preferred) or at the door.

You can go a little LoCo…Go half LoCo, or you can Go Full LoCo!

Sign up today for the Run LoCo full marathon, half marathon, 5K or Fun Run and race in scenic Loudon County, 
the Lakeway to the Smokies, on Saturday, December 1, 2018. Sterl “The Pearl” Hinton will energize us at the start-
line and get us over the finish line!

Run LoCo is presented by and hosted by the Loudon County Education Foundation  and support education in 
Loudon County.

For complete information and easy registration go to www.runloco.net
Not a runner? You can volunteer to support the event or make a donation at runloco.net.

The Pasta Dinner and Expo will be Friday, November 30 at the Venue from 5:00p.m. to 8:00 p.m. (Guest speaker at 
6:30).  The menu will feature Baked ziti, vegetarian lasagna, spaghetti, salad, dessert and drink. The cost to race is 
Adults:  $20, Children 12 and under:  $10, children 3 and under:  free.  The Guest Speaker is John Kelly (last runner 
to complete the Barkley Marathons). More information is available at www.runloco.net.

There will be dancing in the streets to celebrate the completion of our first Run LoCo!   
LoCo Marathon After Party will be hosted by the Historic Downtown Lenoir City Merchants Association. On 
Saturday, December 1, 4 p.m. - 7p.m.  Band performance begins at 3:30. BBQ and Chili and Cold Beverages will 
be on sale.  Great opportunity to celebrate Run LoCo, have some great food and frosty beverages and get some 
Christmas shopping done in locally owned shops!

The race countdown is on so sign up now at runloco.net and 
RUN LOCO!

RUN Loco 
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Cruising Club 
Tellico Cruising Club, the area's largest boating club, will hold its regular monthly meeting on Wednesday, 
November 14 at the Tellico Village Yacht Club. Social hour begins at 5 pm with the meeting immediately 
following at 6 pm. Anyone with any percent of boat ownership is eligible for membership. The club 
welcomes newcomers and owners of all types of boats. For more information, contact Commander Casey 
Kelly at 865-458-1928.

Friends of the Tellico Village Library 



12

FREE 
presentation on 

BLACK BEAR BEHAVIOR
 BY: Bill Lea an award winning Photographer 
Where: Christ Our Savior Lutheran Church 
  200 Wade Road, Loudon, TN 
There are so many myths and misinformation about bears that few 
people really know the truth about black bears. Do we need to 
afraid of them? How can we co-exist peacefully with them. These 
are the things Bill Lea will discuss with us while we enjoy beautiful 
photos of these amazing animals. 
Sponsored by: JUST FOR FUN PHOTO CLUB

ONov. 

12 
@ 7:00PM
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 Kiwanis Pancake Breakfast 

All you can eat for only $10.00* 
            Kids under 12 Eat FREE  
                          *$12.00 at the door 
 

                     TV Community Church 
               Saturday, November 3, 2018 
                             7:30 - 11:00 am 
 

      Pancakes, sausages, quiche, juice,                Tickets available October 1st at 
      yogurt, coffee, fruit cup & friendly                Village Salon, Salon Anew, 
      service.  Come enjoy good food and             Sloan’s Hardware and United 
      meet your neighbors.  See you there!          Community Bank or any Kiwanian. 
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        STEP UP FOR THE CURE! 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 STEP 1 –WALK TO FIGHT CHILDHOOD CANCER 
➢ WALK WITH FRIENDS & NEIGHBORS 

    Walk at your own pace!  Set your own distance and time!  
➢ WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER, 24TH    
➢ BETWEEN 10 A.M. AND NOON  
➢ AT THE TELLICO VILLAGE WELLNESS CENTER  

               (Raining that day?  Walk indoors at the Wellness Center!) 
  

  STEP 2 - ENTER WITH YOUR DONATION/CHECK 
(MIMIMUM $10.00) MADE OUT DIRECTLY TO EITHER: 
 

LEUKEMIA AND LYMPHOMA SOCIETY 
or 

ST. JUDES CHILDREN’S RESEARCH HOSPITAL 
 

Bring your check to the walk or mail it by October 19th to: 
Chuck Anderson - 408 Keota Lane, Loudon, TN 37774 

                                                        YOUR CHECK IS YOUR ‘TICKET’ TO WIN!               NEED NOT BE PRESENT TO WIN. 

  STEP 3 – WIN PRIZES!  - (MULTIPLE DRAWINGS  
              INCLUDING ONE FOR A MEMBERSHIP TO THE WELLNESS CENTER.) 

 
(This event is In memory of Grandson Bryce Charles Anderson who lost his life to leukemia at age 7.) 

 
This walk is sponsored by Chuck and Linda Anderson with THRIVENT FINANCIAL and the support of 

CHRIST OUR SAVIOR LUTHERAN CHURCH OF LOUDON and  
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pets of the week: Nala, Mews, Chloe
Pets of the week at Monroe County Animal Shelter:

Nala is a gorgeous Indoor Only, 3-year-old Long Hair Tortie with green eyes. She’s a real Diva who is very 
friendly and prefers to be the only cat. Once she approves of you she actively seeks out attention and 
loves to be petted. Like all longhair cats, Nala will need to be brushed daily which not only prevents mats 
but also provides an excellent opportunity for human to cat bonding (we recommend a Furminator for 
long hair cats). Please consider giving this deserving girl a loving home.

Mews is a big friendly 1 ½ year old white and grey female tabby who is so sweet and calm. She’s an 
indoor cat and should be the only cat in the house. She has not been tested with dogs but would make a 
great lap cat for a 1-pet household and she would love to have a cat tree in front of a window. She would 
earn her keep as a "Watch-Cat" and advise you via body language and chattering of anything important 
outside, like a squirrel or a moving leaf.

Chloe is an indoor only, sweet tabby girl about 3 years old. She has been a doll while with us. Very 
affectionate and likes to be held and cuddled. A really nice cat but may not tolerate small children. Older, 
more respectful children will be a better fit.

Please come visit all our cats & kittens ready for their new homes. Take time to pet them while they are 
still in their condo and let them get used to you before you pick him/her up.

All animals adopted are spayed or neutered, have age appropriate vaccinations and testing, and are 
microchipped (with registration). Cats are litter box trained. $40 adoption fee (over 2 years old) $50 
(under 2 years old).

Shelter Statistics for last week: We took in 45 animals, had 12 adoptions, transferred 54 dogs/cats to our 
rescue partners, and 4 dogs were returned to their owners.

The Monroe County Friends of Animals (MCFA) operates a monthly food pantry to help pet families in 
Monroe County.  Our supplies are low and we are reaching out to the community to help. Any donations 
of canned or dry puppy and dog and kitten and cat food are needed and will be appreciated.
Donations can be dropped off at the Shelter, during shelter hours. AND Food City in Vonore has a 
donation barrel by the customer service desk if you want to buy some food and just leave it right in the 
store. We thank you for your kindness and support.

The Monroe County Animal Shelter is located at 170 Kefauver Lane in Madisonville (behind Wal-Mart) 
and is open Tuesday-Friday from 11-4:30 and Saturdays from 11-2.  The shelter is closed to the public 
on Sunday and Monday. Call 423-442-1015 and check out all available pets on our website at www.
monroecountyfriendsofanimals.org
Check out our Facebook page for the Monroe County Animal Shelter: “TN Monroe County Animal 
Shelter”


